October 30, 1945

Miss. M. Halstead, Secretary H. Roe Bartle Lared Bank Building Kansas City, Missouri

Dear Miss Halstead:

I have your letter asking me to obtain tickets for the football game. Mr. Ernie Falkenstein, finanical secretary, of the Athletic Association left with the team Friday morning 66r Wichita. They played Saturday and he didn't return to his office until this morning.

I took the check in to him and he will give Mr.

Bartle the very best possible tickets that he has.

I personally appealed to him for the has been such a tremendous demand for these seats that they may not be as good as they would have been even two weeks ago but I can assure you that they are as good as I could possibly get for myself. By the way, I have not gotten mine yet so you rest assured that I did everything I could for Mr.

Bartle.

You tell Roe that there isn't any trip I wouldn't take for him even on a dark and stormy night.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:lm